VPTC General Meeting Minutes
9 March 2015 @ 7pm at Northpoint Multipurpose Room

President Deena Burns called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm.
A quorum (at least 25% of the membership) was in attendance.

Secretary’s Report – Karalee Drdul
M/S  Sue Twyman/Jody Sander to approve minutes of January General meeting as posted on the website.










CARRIED
Survey - The EC continues to review the survey results and has received some thoughtful commentary from members who have also reviewed the results. Action plans have been updated and posted on the website, and some changes will continue to be made as a result of member input.

Constitution &Bylaws - have begun working on updating and simplifying these core documents.  We have had input from Ted Burgess, the EC and the PPAC.  We hope to present a draft for member consideration in the fall, with voting to take place in November.

Treasurer’s Report – Donna Lesko
Number of paid members 
        384

Capital/maintenance fund 
4021.23

General Fund 


2894.46

ATGA Fund 


 (52.40)

Total Accounts 

6863.29

Petty Cash 


          .00

Nominating Committee Report – Lorne McLeod recognized his committee for their work.  Recommendations for 2015/16 Executive Committee members are Karalee Drdul (Secretary), Donna Lesko (Treasurer), Bob Allan (President), Clive McRaild (Vice President) and Deena Burns (Past President).

Deena called for any further nominations from the floor.

M/S Larry Warnke/Deb Morton that nominations close.



CARRIED
M/S Lorne McLeod/Jody Sander to accept the executive candidates as recommended by the nominating committee.








CARRIED
Vice-President’s Report – Bob Allan
Venture Out Fall Classic – reminder to send your form and cheque in by March 25.

Recognition – Bob thanked Chris & Dave Winslow (SVE playoffs), Ken & Judy Gamble (SSV Mixed playoffs), Ray Cottrell (Monte Vista team tournament playoffs), Jody Sander (Under the Lights tournament), 3.0 Red and 2.5 Green teams (Spring Fling), Rosemary & Ted Burgess and Len & Donna Grant (Invitationals).

Upcoming events – SVE men’s/women’s championships this week, and SSV mixed doubles championships next week, redraw meeting Monday March 16 with rosters to be posted on the website the same night, first new team meetings held shortly after that to elect new captains and co-captains, new captains meeting 23 March 7pm conducted by Jerry Farr, Monte Vista team tournament March 23-29 with finals on Sunday.
ATGA update – Dynamite Doubles sessions at VP can be 1, 2 or 3 days with pro rata fees ($40, $75, $100).  All members are encouraged to sign up for at least one session. Melody Rayne has been added to the ATGA pro team.

M/S Bill Thomas/Val Warwick to renew ATGA contract for the upcoming year. 
CARRIED
Technology– TV screens will be installed this fall for displaying of match and tournament logs.

Online reservations – “Hold My Court” system seems to be working very well, with over 217 members signed up. The system may also be used for tournament sign up in future.

Bob expressed appreciation for the help of the Executive Committee members during the fall when he was not able to be here. He also highlighted all of Deena’s many contributions to the club as President.

President’s Report – Deena Burns
Recognition – congratulations to every team this year, who all won more than half of their games this season.  Also, the 3.0 Blue team, the 2.5 White team, and the 3.5 Blue team won all but two of their matches.  The 2.5 Red and 2.5 Blue teams finished with only three losses this season.  There were only four losses by 2.0 Red team, 3.0 Blue team, 3.5 Green team, and 4.0 team. Coaches were also thanked for their contribution to team successes.

Advisory votes:

Team jackets – at least 30 people were interested, so Deb Schoeberl will investigate during the summer and report back.

TenCap rating system – the Executive Committee has researched some information and passed it on to EVSTL.  If the system approved by EVSTL, it will be on a trial basis and cost about $400.  Majority voted in favor of trying it out.

Under the Lights – the show of hands was about equally divided on holding this event in the spring and fall.  Jody will work with all the feedback she has received to make some changes for next year.

Volunteerism is the heart of this club, and Deena encouraged everyone present to continue to share their talents for the benefit of all.

Deena and Bob met with Cheri, the Park Manager to ask for bike racks, new benches, new kitchen floors, remodeled ladies’ restroom, total resurfacing of courts 2 and 3, and other items.  Feedback was very positive and we will anticipate completion of at least some of these improvements this fall.

Committee Reports

Kitchen – Judy DeWald reminded captains that kitchen keys should be returned as soon as possible.

Statistics – Larry Warnke gave a season summary and recognized Ed DeWald for taking over the stats for 2.0 and 2.5 levels.  Over 29,000 individual games were played, with 53% won.  Over 1600 matches were completed with 57% won. Teams played 228 matches and won 62%, and 16 matches were tied. A total of 699 team matches were scored, by 69 volunteer scorekeepers.  Eight volunteers scored over 20 matches, 29 scored 10 or more matches, and Ed DeWald scored 46 matches!!

Deena recapped highlights of the 2014/15 season and passed the gavel on to Bob for next year.

The meeting adjourned at 7:56pm.
